

**TOWN OF OCONTO FALLS**  
**MINUTES OF THE**  
**June 12, 2017, MEETING**  
**7:00 P.M. TOWN HALL**

Chairman: Dave Alsteen

Supervisors: Vic Peterson, Mike Kaczmarek

Treasurer: Sue Konitzer

Clerk: Heather Fifield

Present: Bob Aprill, Rod Fifield, Janet Propheter, Gwen Holtz, Harry J. Smith

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Dave Alsteen. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Dave did the roll call, and all members were present.

Mike moved to approve the Agenda; Vic seconded; motion carried. Heather read the minutes of the previous meeting. Vic moved to approve them; Mike seconded; motion carried. Sue read her Treasurer's report. Mike moved to pay the bills; Vic seconded; motion carried.

Heather reported that we had liquor license applications from Club 32 and Sandy Corners. Vic moved to approve them; Mike seconded; motion carried.

Surveyor Harry J. Smith spoke on behalf of Donald and Mike Peterson. Mike moved to approve the rezone from Ag to 1<sup>st</sup> Residential; Dave seconded; motion carried. Mike moved to approve the land division; Dave seconded; motion carried.

Surveyor Harry J. Smith then spoke on behalf of Vaughn, Jeff, and Chad Spaulding. Mike moved to approve the rezone from Ag to RR; Vic seconded; motion carried. Mike moved to approve the land division; Vic seconded; motion carried.

Regarding the bids for LIPR Project, road work on Degantown from CC north to Sandy Corners Road, because the bids were not detailed enough, the Board is able to award the bid to the Oconto County Highway Department for \$91,380.78. Vic moved to approve this award; Mike seconded; motion carried. Dave reported that we have a grant for \$18,172.34 to help cover the cost of this work.

Public discussion concerned the need for tree trimming on Holtz Road with Gwen Holtz speaking for Chad. Janet Propheter has trees needing trimming on Degantown Road, and one tree that needs to be taken down. Rod Fifield will measure its distance from the center of the road and get back to Dave Alsteen.

Town Board discussion concerned landfill, recycling, and compost. Dave mentioned Bobby's suggestion that, instead of having a dumpster at the Town Hall three times a year, we have a dumpster at the recycling center so that Town residents with the blue decal would be able to use it year-round. The cost would likely be about the same. Dave will check into the situation.

Dave then gave us an update on the storm damage over the last few days.

At 7:47 p.m. Mike motioned to adjourn; Vic seconded; motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,  
Heather Fifield, Clerk